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District Governor Doug Wight’s Message 

Happy Mid-Fall to      
District 4-C5 Lions.  

 

I began the October  
column with stating how 
quickly the months are 
flying by and this month 
coming up is no differ-
ent than the earlier 
months. It has been a 
fast three months, but 
also three very reward-
ing months so far.  I 

thoroughly enjoy visiting all of your clubs and 
hearing all that you do for your communities. 

 
Lion First Sister Diana Beer and I just returned 
from the Council of Governors combined make 
up for the August meeting, plus our current set of 
meetings in Santa Maria.  The Council of Gover-
nors was hosted by District Governor David  
Hubbard of District 4-A3.  For those of you      
unfamiliar with what takes place at these quarter-
ly meetings, it is an opportunity for all fifteen   
District Governors to put their heads together 
and review how our goals and action plans for 
each of our District are coming along.  In the 
case of District 4-C5, we are holding our own 
with membership, but as with most District    
Governors, I would like to see many new     
members added to club rosters each month. 

 
That brings up a subject in membership           
reporting.  Each month, our District Global     
Service Chair, Donna Prince and I, are constant-
ly reminding clubs to report membership       
numbers by filing timely Monthly Membership 
Reports (MMRs).  We also remind those that 
submit the reports to try to file well before the 
end of each of the months being reported.           
Several club secretaries continue to wait until the 
last day of the month to report membership.  You 
need not wait.  Most secretaries know a few days 
before the end of a given month how many  
members the club has on the roster, so why wait 
to file on that last day of each month? It’s even 
easier when no membership numbers change.  
All you have to do in those cases is click on the 
“no change in membership.”  It takes a couple of 

seconds to do so and you’re done for the month 
on the membership numbers. 

Soon with the new MyLion app up and running, it 
will be much simpler to file activity reports.  As a 
matter of fact, once that app is up and running, 
any member can enter activities.  Watch for the 
announcement soon. 

And by the way, the Multiple District Four Lions 
(MD-4 Lions) are now branded “California Lions.”  
A new and easy to navigate website was         
released on Monday, October 29, 2018.  I invite 
you to take a look. The website is 
www.CaliforniaLions.org.   The thoughts going 
into creating the new website is to make it much 
easier for a non-Lion to look at what we do rather 
than seeking out the www.MD-4lions.org website 
which still exists.  The new website makes it 
much easier for individuals and often large    
companies to access what Lions do in the state.   

Our next Cabinet meeting is scheduled for      
November 10, 2018, at Pioneer High School in 
Woodland.  Please try to attend and don’t forget 
to reserve lunch by contacting Cabinet Treasurer 
Sheri Retzlaff.  We will be  honoring Veterans 
during the meeting and will have many interest-
ing forums for all to attend. 

Thanksgiving is just around the corner, with 
Christmas knocking on the door.  I wish all of you 
the very best in the upcoming Holiday Season.  
Have a wonderful time celebrating all that we are 
thankful for during the busy season.  And please 
keep good thoughts in prayers for those that put 
their lives on the line to protect all of us. 

I, once again, close with wishing all my best to 
you and yours. 

 
Doug Wight 

District Governor 

 
“Ride the Gold Road  

of Lionsim” 

 

http://www.CaliforniaLions.org
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1st Vice District Governor Sarah Enloe’s Message 

Dear Fellow District    

4-C5 Lions: 

 

Daylight saving time 
has finally arrived!  
We have fallen back 
and gained a much-
needed extra hour of 
sleep!  October was 
another very busy 
month for District 

Governor (DG) Doug, myself, 2 Vice District Governor 
(VDG) Cat and the rest of the Cabinet.  As I previously 
reported, I have been accompanying DG Doug and 
the rest of the Cabinet throughout the District on his 
official DG Visitations. 
 

The International Food Fair was held at the Folsom 
Community Center, Folsom, CA on October 14, 2018.  
Proceeds will benefit the District Leadership Grant.  
We are encouraging all the Lions of District 4-C5 to 
prevail themselves of this resource for future leader-
ship training assistance. 
 
The Valley Hi Lions Club celebrated their 36th Anni-
versary and the 2018-2019 Installation of Officers on 
October 20, 2018, at the Evan’s Kitchen in Sacra-
mento, CA.  Congratulations and Happy Anniversary 
to Valley Hi Lions Club and its members for their 36 
years of dedicated service to the community.  
 

From October 26 through 28, 2018, I, along with DG 
Doug, 2VDG Cat, and other Lions of District 4-C5, 
attended the Multiple District Four (MD-4) Fall    
Council of Governors (COG) Meeting at the Radisson 
Hotel in Santa Maria, CA.  Due to the CAL Fire, our 
initial MD-4 Organizational COG in August 2018 had 
to be cancelled.  Due to this unfortunate circum-
stance, the Fall COG was an extended by one extra 
day to facilitate special intensive Preparatory DG       
Elect training for the MD-4 1st VDGs.  This was an ex-
cellent training session for the 1st VDGs.  We came 
away with a lot of valuable knowledge that will be 
very beneficial when we become DGs next year. 
 

The 2nd District Cabinet Meeting is fast approaching 
on November 10, 2018 and will be hosted by Dos 
Rios Region at Pioneer High School, Woodland, CA.  
Please contact Region Chair Dennis Kramer for more 
information at (530) 662-3896 or email                     
wischisen1@aol.com. 
 
World Diabetes Day is November 14.   Take steps to 
fight diabetes.  If you haven’t started planning a      
diabetes service activity yet, or if you want to do 
more, you can support this important global cause at 
any time.  Please visit the Diabetes Service Journey 
website for access to educational materials, planning 
resources, and more.  Also, don’t forget to send your 
club members to the site.  You all have one more 
chance to enter to win a Fitbit Charge 2 and answer 
another fun poll question! 
 
Once again, we are asking for your continued support 
by placing an ad in our Convention Program.  This is 
your opportunity to advertise your Club Fundraisers; 
celebrate your Clubs successes; honor your Club 
Officers; recognize your New Members; and much 
more.  The deadline for the Convention ads is     
March 1, 2019.  Please submit Ads in jpeg (preferred);       
Microsoft Word; Publisher; and/or PDF format to: 
catgon@att.net.  Send payments (make checks pay-
able to District 4-C5) and a hard copy of your ad to: 
2nd VDG Cat Gon, 32 Sunlit Circle, Sacramento, CA 
95831-1657.  Also see ad on Page 27. 
 
Thanksgiving is just around the corner and I would 
like to close by wishing all District 4-C5 Lions and 
their families a very Happy and Bountiful Thanks-
giving Holiday.  I look forward to seeing you during 
the upcoming visitations and other events in the   
District. 
 
Sincerely in Lionism,    
 
Sarah Enloe                                               
First Vice District Governor  

mailto:wischisen1@aol.com
http://fightdiabetes.lionsclubs.org?utm_campaign=5508_EN_Leader%20November%20WDD_Email_2018&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=E4B66623C7CAFB4DE8C5BE7FFC1B4DD2&elq=6b5ea26dffec4adb94d8dbee2cbb3bcb&elqaid=5146&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=851
http://fightdiabetes.lionsclubs.org?utm_campaign=5508_EN_Leader%20November%20WDD_Email_2018&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&elqTrackId=E4B66623C7CAFB4DE8C5BE7FFC1B4DD2&elq=6b5ea26dffec4adb94d8dbee2cbb3bcb&elqaid=5146&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=851
mailto:catgon@att.net
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2nd Vice District Governor Cat Gon’s Message 

Hello Lions, 
 
I hope that all had a Happy 
Halloween … Lots of Ghouls 
and Goodies!  Just returned 
from our Council of Gover-
nors Meeting and suffering 
from information overload.  
Since the August Council 
was cancelled due to the 
CARR Fire in Redding, this 
meeting was doubly       
intensive.  Training was 

emphasized and intensive. We were all pushed to the maxi-
mum.  Which brings me to what is offered to our Lions here 
within our District. 
 
Our District offers excellent and continuous training in nearly 
any subject area you would like to enhance your leadership 
skills. Supplement that training by enrolling with "Lions Univer-
sity", a year-round online webinar training program provided by 
the USA/CANADA Leadership Forum (not Lions Club Internation-
al) to insure you have the skills and resources to meet the      
objectives of building strong communities through volunteer 
services. For instance, courses included Effective Club Meeting; 
Conflict Resolution; Club Secretary and/or President training; 
Member Motivation and Public Relations just to name a few. 
Checkout the excellent webinars by going to 
www.lionsuniversity.org. 
 
There is still space available for you to attend the  

REGIONAL LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE (RLLI) 

January 26-28, 2019 

Earle Baum Center for the Blind 

4539 Occidental Rd., Santa Rosa, CA 95401 

Open to the first 40 Lions who register by 12/31/18 

           or 

March 23-25, 2019 

Lions Learning Center East & West 

9164 & 9191 Base Line Rd #9161 

Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730 

Open to the first 60 Lions who register, by 2/28/19 

 
These programs are for all MD-4 Lions interested in leading and 

motivating volunteers using the style and skills taught by Lions 

Clubs International.  

Cost: $300 includes room (double applicant occupancy) and 

meals. A single room costs $420. 

Application for the District4-C5 Lions Educational Grant         

Program is available to any C5 Lion in good standing. Just Ask! 
Form is available upon request.  This grant fund is subsidized 
from proceeds from our annual International Food Fair.  This 
year’s International Food Fair was held Sunday, October 14, 
2018.  Please refer to ZC Bernie Milmoe [milmoe@comcast.net] 
for an application. 
  
The Holidays are quickly approaching, and we continue to serve 
in many diverse ways. We will be seeing many of you during the 
District Governor Official Club Visitations. It has reinforced my 
belief that we are a strong District consisting of diverse and 
committed Lions from the smallest to the largest Lion Clubs in 
the execution of humanitarian services to those less fortunate in 
our respective communities --- Thank You for allowing me to 
join in on the wonderful journey!  
 
I would like to invite everyone to attend our second District  
Cabinet Meeting scheduled for Saturday November 10, 2018, at 
Pioneer High School in Woodland. Come see and enjoy a day 
packed with something for everyone: from entertainment, food, 
many action-packed forums; a fabulous lunch; canines and   
humans who will keep our heads and minds whirling for days to 
come. Our host will be Dos Rios Region Chair Dennis Kramer 
who has chosen the Cabinet Meeting theme “In Honor of our 
Veterans” whereby he and his Zone Chairs have many innova-
tions for all of us to enjoy. Please remember to confirm your 
lunch reservation by November 6 to Cabinet Treasurer Sheri 
Retzlaff [ct@district4c5.org]. 
 
Remember that the deadline for free District 4C5 convention 
registration ends on November 10th.  You can make your ar-
rangements with Registration and Housing Chair Gayle Kono at 
the Cabinet Meeting. Registration form is available on 
www.district4c5.net  website.   
 
CALIFORNIA LIONS Multiple District 4 Convention will be     
coming to Sacramento on February 8-10, 2019. Lions Clubs 3rd 
Vice President, Brian Sheehan will be our International guest 
and keynote speaker.  The Registration form is available on 
www.district4c5.net  website. 
 
The Holidays will be here all too soon and we continue to serve 
in so many diverse ways with innovative, selfless methods, car-
rying out your amazing acts of kindness!  Keep up the great 
work remembering that one small act of kindness may seem 
negligible to you but monumental to 
the recipient.  
 
Happy Thanksgiving to you and your 
families from ours.  Have a Blessed 
Holiday!  
 
Lion Cat, PDG Erv Gon and Family 

http://www.lionsuniversity.org
http://www.district4c5.org
http://www.district4c5.org
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November 10th Cabinet Meeting Agenda 
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L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  

Honoring Veterans-Remembrance Day 

Reprinted from The American Legion 

After World War I, the poppy flourished in Europe. 
Scientists attributed the growth to soils in France and 
Belgium becoming enriched with lime from the      
rubble left by the war. From the dirt and mud grew a 
beautiful red poppy. The red poppy came to symbol-
ize the blood shed during battle following the        
publication of the wartime poem “In Flanders Fields.” 
The poem was written by Lieutenant Colonel John 
McCrae, M.D. while serving on the front lines. 

On September 27, 1920, the poppy became the     
official flower of The American Legion family to      
memorialize the soldiers who 
fought and died during the war. 
In 1924, the distribution of     
poppies became a national     
program of The American Legion. 

Led by the American Legion   
Auxiliary, each year members of 

The American Legion Family distribute poppies with a 
request that the person receiving the flower make a 
donation to support the future of veterans, active-
duty military personnel and their families with medi-
cal and financial needs. 

Poppy Day is celebrated in countries around the 
world. The American Legion brought National Poppy 
Day® to the United States by asking Congress to      
designate the Friday before Memorial Day, as         
National Poppy Day. 

On May 25, wear a red poppy to honor the fallen and 
support the living who have worn our nation's        
uniform. 
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District 4-C5 Convention-Free Registration Through Nov. 10th 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  5  

Free registration is available through November 10th with a minimum deposit of $100!  Save $35 per      

person by registering early.  Also, visit www.district4c5.net for convention forms!! 
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 Teach an Adult to Read...Inspire The World to Change 

Submitted by Lion Alan Archer 

Adults across the country need help to gain basic literacy, 

math, or computer skills that will enable them to succeed 

as workers, parents, and community citizens. When adults 

reach their educational goals, their families and communi-

ties grow stronger.  

You can bring optimism and enthusiasm, create positive 

energy, and share diverse perspectives that lead to en-

hanced learning outcomes for students.  Become an adult 

literacy volunteer and help empower an adult learner to 

reach their full potential to participate more fully in socie-

ty.         

 Who are adult learners?                                                                                            

Adult students who attend classes are over the age of 16, 

represent all races and genders, and come from all eco-

nomic and social backgrounds. They may have completed 

high school or left before graduation, but did not acquire 

the literacy and comprehension skills they need to be suc-

cessful. 

• Basic Adult Literacy: Tutors work with adults who wish 

to improve reading and writing skills. 

• High School Equivalency (HSE): Tutors help adult stu-

dents prepare for their HSE exams by tutoring them in 

one or more subject areas including math, science, 

social studies, writing, or reading. 

• English Language Learning (ELL): Tutors help students 

learn to speak, read, and write in basic English.. 

• Math: Tutors teach math skills, ranging from basic nu-

meracy to algebra and geometry. 

• College and Career Readiness: Tutors help adults who 

have earned their high school diploma or equivalency 

degree prepare for college or brush up on their read-

ing, writing, or math skills to gain employment and job 

search skills. 

• Citizenship: Tutors help refugees and immigrants learn 

English, history, and civics in order to pass the U.S. 

naturalization test. 

• Digital Literacy: Tutors help adults gain the basic com-

puter skills they need to survive and thrive in today's 

digital world and workplace. 

 

Who can volunteer?                                                                                                 

When it comes to volunteering, passion and positivity are 

the main requirements.  Tutors should be passionate 

about sharing their skills and knowledge with adults who 

want to improve their reading, writing, and technology 

skills. Anyone with reasonable levels of reading and nu-

meracy can get involved. Consistency is important to 

learners, so you will need to commit to a regular weekly 

time slot. 

Successful adult literacy volunteers have the following 

characteristics: 

• Dependability, promptness, patience, flexibility, and 

friendliness 

• Interest in diverse cultures and stories 

• Ability to relate to people from many backgrounds 

• A willingness to provide respectful and relevant in-

structional content 

• A willingness to work with and take direction from 

program staff 

• Interest in serving the community 

• Ability to speak, read, and write English fluently 

 

What is the time commitment involved?                                                                         

Most literacy programs suggest that a new tutor meet 

with their adult learner at least once a week for 1½ to 2 

hours. Maintaining this time commitment is important in 

helping the student acquire his or her skills as quickly as 

possible. Tutoring may be scheduled for any day or time 

agreeable to both the Tutor and Student. Most programs 

ask tutors to consider making a commitment for at least 6 

months.          

  

Continued on next page                                                                                                       
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Some of you may not know that Cabinet Secretaries and Treasurers get     

inducted into the Broken Quill club formed many years ago as a way to 

honor those that have served the district.  It’s an honor and privilege to 

follow in the footsteps of so many past cabinet secretaries and treasurers. 

A group of about 25 Lions, including many Past District Governor’s (PDGs) 

that served in these positions were present to show their support for the 

newest inductees, Lions Dennis and Kitty Kramer.  Also in attendance w as 

the Immediate PDG Nick McNicholas, current DG Doug Wight, and 2nd 

VDG Cat Gon. 

Past Cabinet Secretary Cecelia Macias and Past Cabinet Treasurer Scott 

Rogalski were in 

charge of arrang-

ing the event. 

During the cere-

mony, a special 

Broken Quill pin 

was presented to 

Lions Dennis and 

Kitty, and to   

symbolize their 

term was completed, they each broke a feather quill. 

Many thanks to those that attended this special event and 

continue the legacy of this group of Lions that serve(d) the 

district. 

Do I need training?  
Yes! It's fun, you'll learn a lot, and you'll become a more confident and effective volunteer. It is a great ser-
vice to your learners to be better trained to tutor them.  
 
Do I have to be an expert in English grammar?    
No. Anyone with basic reading and writing skills can become a volunteer. Resources are available to you to 
sharpen your skills.                                                
 
Where do lessons take place?                                                                                 
Tutoring is conducted in libraries or in other public locations convenient to both the learner and the tutor.   
                                                                                      
How do I get started?                                                                                                    
Contact your local library and ask for their Adult Literacy Program Coordinator.  For assistance contact Alan 
Archer, District Literacy Project Chair - 530-558-5276 or email:  archer3636@suddenlink.net 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  5  

 Teach an Adult to Read...Inspire The World to Change Con’t. 

New Broken Quill Inductees 

Dos Rios Region Chair Dennis Kramer and  
IPCS Kitty Kramer 

Past Cabinet Secretary Cecilia Macias presenting a gift and 
flowers during the induction 
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In Memoriam 
 

October 

Joan Jacobson, Colfax Lions Club 

Editor’s Note:  It was erroneously reported in last month’s bulletin, that Lion Frank 
Baily (Loomis Lions) passed away.  Lion Frank did not pass away; however, Lions Tom 

Ward and Gil Martin did pass away.  Our condolences on your loss.   

A new, additional website (www.californialions.org) has been devel-
oped to showcase the Lions of California specifically to non-Lions.  The 
website describes the Lions Clubs of California, as who we are, by what 
we do, promoting:  City of Hope, Lions in Sight, Lions Eye foundation, 
California Lions Foundation, Lions Clubs International Foundation, Lions 
Float, Inc., and similar partner associations. Note that acronyms such as  
Multiple District 4 (MD-4) are not present in this public targeted Lions 
Clubs promotional effort and that the text and photos are intended to 
appeal emotionally to a younger audience.    
 
The MD4 Council of Governors recently authorized that the new web-

site be launched, as-is, to the 20,000 Lions of California.  As a measure 

of success, we will monitor whether additional not-for-profit and for-profit business partners will request inclusion on 

our website going forward.  We will also track the quantity and track the number of website hits and how long users 

spend on the site and on each page.  The end game is to use the website as a marketing tool with California corpora-

tions to entice to partner hand-in-hand in  community service including monetarily and in new Lions Clubs   We want 

their logo on our website and the Lions logo on theirs.    

The Multiple District 4 website (www.md4lions.org) is still in use, focusing on internal use. 

California Lions Foundation-New Website 
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District 4-C5 Disaster Preparedness Trailer 

Dear District 4-C5 Club and all members, 

Our District has received a $10,000 matching grant 
from the Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) 
to purchase and stock a Disaster Response trailer. 
This 7’x 14’ x 6’ tandem axle utility trailer, will serve 
as a place where Lions will be able to distribute emer-
gency  food, water, tools, etc. as collected by Lions 
and the affected communities. 

In order to finalize the purchase and stocking of the 
trailer, the District needs to raise its matching amount 
which is $1000. If every club can donate $20.00 (it 
can come out of your community funds) to this effort, 
we will be able to purchase and stock this trailer    
before Thanksgiving. If a club or individual wishes to 
donate more than the $20, any funds above and    
beyond the matching amount will be used to keep the 
trailer stocked as the money will go into a Disaster 
Response Trailer restricted account. 

Just so you know, the trailer will be towed to any area 

within our District that has suffered from a wildfire, 
flood, earthquake or any other sort of natural disas-
ter. The trailer will be dispatched as needed by the 
direction of the District Governor, by the District     
Disaster Preparedness/Disaster Response Team. By 
the way, District 4-C1, our neighbors to the north, has 
used their trailer a lot over the last few years. 

Please send your donation to District 4-C5, 6921 
Mitchlen Court, Sloughhouse, CA  95683 and please 
put DISASTER RESPONSE TRAILER in the memo      
section. 

Thank you in advance for your generous donations.  If 
more information is needed, please contact me at 
mikeretzlaff@sbcglobal.net. 

Sincerely, 

PDG Michael C. Retzlaff, District Disaster Prepared-
ness/Response Chairman 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  5  

mailto:mikeretzlaff@sbcglobal.net
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Lions Club International Foundation  - Campaign 100 – Empowering Service  

Submitted by PDG Andy Anderson, District 4-C5 LCIF Coordinator 

 

Goals – How do we establish our goals for our Clubs 
and District?  How do we define our minimum       
target? 
 

What is the Campaign’s goal?   

The overall worldwide goal for Lions Club Internation-

al Foundation (LCIF) is $300 million by June 20, 2021.  

 

Why do we need to have goals?   

Setting goals at every level give our leaders specific 

and manageable expectations for their region’s 

(club’s) participation and support of LCIF: Campaign 

100. 

 

Who sets our goals and how will they be set?   

District goals are set by the District Governor, Execu-

tive Cabinet and the District LCIF Coordinator.  Club 

goals are set by a Club’s Board of Directors.  Goals are 

set by multiplying your total number of membership 

versus an amount established by the Executive Board 

or Club Board of Directors. 

 

Example: Club XYZ has 25 members, multiplied by 

$150 (for each member) would equal $3,750.  This 

amount would then be divided by three for a yearly 

target of $1,250 per year.  If you take this target and 

divide by 12 months it would equals $104.16 each 

month for a club. 

 

As a leader, you know your club’s best.  You will have 

ownership over your goals and your plans to achieve 

your goal.  Each Club starts with a minimum fundrais-

ing target.  You may adjust your goal up from the 

minimum target.   

 

To help your club members reach the total club’s 

goal, you would have to determine your fundraising 

project.  Your annual fundraising goal along with sup-

port from your club members, support from non-lions 

and businesses will assist you in reaching your Clubs 

goal for the year. 

 

Type of Fundraising Project:   

Your club has many fundraising projects each and 

every year.  Your first look at fundraising would be if 

your club wanted to earmark one of your current 

fundraiser projects for LCIF.  Most of you projects are 

already selected for a great cause and this would not 

work.  Then your club would have to think outside of 

the box and come up with an additional fundraising 

project.  You would want your members to have fun 

at this event while supporting LCIF.  Bowling, golf, 

card tournaments, old-fashioned BBQ in the park, 

Bingo night, garage sale or a dinner are some of the 

types of fundraising events that your club could put 

on.  Remember that all of the funds received from 

this event would assist your club member’s totals for 

the LCIF! 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  5  
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LCIF Club Coordinators Duties and Responsibilities 

Submitted by PDG Andy Anderson, District 4-C5 LCIF Coordinator 

 

Position Overview: 

As the Club Lions Club International Foundation (LCIF) 

Coordinator, you will serve as an  ambassador for LCIF 

for your Club during Lions’ most historic and ambi-

tious campaign ever.  Your direct efforts will impact 

and ensure the success of this campaign.  You will  

implement LCIF strategies in your club; educate Lions 

about the importance and impact of LCIF locally,    

regionally, and around the world; track progress     

towards benchmarks and goals; and encourage your 

fellow club members to support LCIF in all aspects.  

You will be the guiding force directing the success of 

the campaign in your Club, inspiring support through 

your own leadership and commitment. 

Actions for Success: 

 Accept responsibility for the success of LCIF 

fundraising and campaign in his/her club 

 Serve as the chief spokesperson for the LCIF 

campaign in his/her club 

 Implement strategies and promotes the cam-

paign at Club meetings and events 

 Collaborate with the District Coordinator (DC) 

and Club officers to coordinate efforts in his/her 

club 

 Assess fundraising opportunities and potential 

in his/her club 

 Work closely with the DC and Club President to 

establish goals and measures of accountability 

 Communicate progress and provides motivation 

to his/her club 

 Identify potential community partners and    

participates in requests as appropriate 

 Offer and welcome support in addressing chal-

lenges within the Club 

 

Skills and Qualifications: 

 Background of leadership positions and respon-

sibilities in the Club and currently active in Lions 

 Deep commitment to Lions, LCIF, and the      

campaign 

 Sound judgment, positive and enthusiastic     

attitude 

 Skillful and diplomatic 

 Decisive and pragmatic 

 Utilize fundraising strategies and relates well to 

the work 

Measuring Success: 

 Achieving Club goals 

 Achieving a specific per-member average 

 Increasing the number of club members contrib-

uting to LCIF 

 Increasing the total amount of club contribu-

tions to LCIF 

 Increasing the number of MJF’s awarded in his/

her Club 

Reporting Structure:  The Club LCIF Coordinator     

reports to the LCIF District Coordinator, keeping his/

her Club President in the loop. 

Time Commitment: 

 Attendance at the Club Coordinator training and 

Club meetings, as well as completion of online 

training courses, is essential 

 The Club Coordinator will also provide updates 

to the Club President and be present at Officer 

meetings as necessary 

 Position will require as much time as needed to 

meet the club’s goals 

 Provide quarterly to the DC the current status of 

the Club’s LCIF goals 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 6 - I S S U E  5  
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Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) 

 

Club Name Zone 2017-2018 
Totals 

JUL-SEPT 
2018 

Oct-Dec 
2018 

TOTAL 
AMOUNT 
DONATED 

DATE VISITED or 
TO VISIT 

Auburn 49ers Foothill 0         

Auburn Host Foothill 50         

Citrus Heights Wolfskill 93.52 300   300 8/20/2018 

Colfax Foothill 700 20   20 11/6/18  

Country Club Wolfskill 3000 2000   2000  9/24/18 

Davis Aggies Gordon 50       

Delta Sutter 500      7/26/2018 

Downieville Sierra 200        

Elk Grove Sutter 550 1100 160 1260  7/22/2018 

Esparto Gordon 2570        

Fair Oaks Host Wolfskill 0   20 20   9/7/2018 

Folsom City Host Marshall 2250 300 100  400 12/5/2018 

Folsom Lake Marshall 1000 225 20  245 10/11/18 

Foresthill Foothill 0   1000 1000 10/2/2018 

Galt Sutter 0 1000   1000 8/23/2018 

Grass Valley Foothill Sierra 2400        

Grass Valley Gold Country Sierra 100        

Grass Valley Host Sierra 1000        

Higgins Diggins Foothill 1550 600   600 9/6/2018 

Lincoln Hills Eureka 2025  1000  1000    

Lincoln Host Eureka 0      11/1/18  

Loomis Eureka 0        

Meadow Vista Foothill 2800 400 200 600    

Mother Lode Marshall 2130 100   100   

Nevada City Sierra 2100   20  20   

Newcastle Golden Spike Eureka 0        

North San Juan Yuba River Sierra 0      8/14/18  

Orangevale Marshall 425 100   525  10/16/18 

Penn Valley Sierra 1000        

Placerville Marshall 0 150 700  850  12/4/18 

Pride of LC Sutter 1025 40    40  9/26/18 

Rio Linda Wolfskill 605 925   925   

Rocklin Eureka 500  40   40   9/4/18 
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Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) 
Club Name Zone 2017-2018 

Totals 
JUL-SEPT 

2018 
Oct-Dec 

2018 
TOTAL 

AMOUNT 
DONATED 

DATE VISITED 

Roseville Host Eureka 100      11/21/18  

Roseville Sunrise Eureka 1000      8/21/18 

Sacramento Antelope Wolfskill 410       10/10/18 

Sacramento Camellia Crocker 0      11/8/18  

Sacramento Capitol Crocker 200       12/6/18 

Sacramento Embarcadero Crocker 3350 1000 300  1300   

Sacramento Fort Sutter Wolfskill 0 420 20  440 9/25/2018 

Sacramento Golden State Sutter 0 340   340 11/14/18  

Sacramento Mabuhay Crocker 100       10/20/18 

Sacramento Maharlika Sutter 978.52 1,000    11/6/18  

Sacramento Metropolitan Crocker 0      10/3/18 

Sacramento Midtown Wolfskill 0      11/8/18  

Sacramento Nepalese   0        

Sacramento Senator Crocker 1406 100    100 10/5/18  

Sacramento Valley Hi Sutter 1000        

Winters Gordon 0        

Woodland Host Gordon 2245   40  40  11/7/18 

Woodland Reveille Gordon 20 50   50   

Woodland Yolo Sunset Gordon 1000        

TOTAL   $12,695 $2,080 $14,775  

Total donations reported on LCIF Report for the first quarter of 

2018-2019 - $12,695* (31.74% of District Goal $40,000) * includes 

$700 from Sacramento Light Lions Club which was closed on 

8/31/2018.  

 

Total donations reported on LCIF Report for the second quarter of 

2018-2019 is $2,020.  The total donations for the year is $14,715 

(36.79%) of our goal. 

 

• Total number of clubs donated to LCIF: 19 of 52 (36.54%)  

• Total number of Zones visited:  8 of 8 (100%) 

• Total number of clubs visited:   25 of 52 (48.08%) 

• Total number of clubs with a Club LCIF Coordinator:  46 of 52 

(88.46%) 

7 clubs Brown = $1,000 < 

1 club Red = $750 to $999 

4 clubs Blue = $500 to $749 

4 clubs Green = $250 to $499 

9 clubs Right side of column Black = $0 to $249 
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The clubs that do not have a Club LCIF Coordinator identified 

(according to LCI records) are: 

• Citrus Heights Lions*,  

• Davis Aggie Lions,  

• Foresthill Lions,  

• Orangevale Lions*.  

• Sacramento Nepalese Lions.   

 

* means that the club has appointed a coordinator, but the 

PU101 has not been submitted. 
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MD-4 Leadership Training 

Interested in learning more about being a leader in 
Lions?  Whether you want to learn more in order to 
help you as a club officer, district  zone/region or a 
District Governor, this 
training may be beneficial 
to you!  In addition, the 
type of training provided 
can help in every day life 
or building work skills!  
Past topics for this train-
ing included Conflict Res-
olution, Public Speaking, 
Motivating Club Member-
ship, Working in Teams 
and others. 

This training is provided 
in Northern California 
from January 26 through 28, 2019, at the Earl Baum 
Center for the Blind, 4539 Occidental Road, Santa  
Rosa.  Lodging to be determined. 

There is a nominal fee of $300 ($420 single);          
however, we suggest that you apply for a grant for 
$100 through Lions Education Foundation (before 

attending), ask your club 
for $100, and you would 
pay $100. Please refer to 
ZC Bernie Milmoe 
[milmoe@comcast.net] 
for an application. Also see 
2VDG Cat Gon’s column. 
 
You also meet and work 
with other California      
Lions while building your 
leadership skills.  The     
application is located at:  
http://md4lions.org/glt 

If you know of any potential leaders in your clubs, 

please let them know about this training!! 

October MD4 Council of Governors Meeting:  2VDG Cat Gon, 1VDG Sarah Enloe, Lion Kitty  
Kramer, Lion Carle Enloe, RC Dennis Kramer, and DG Doug Wight . Others in attendance,  

but not available for this photo 

The October Council of Gover-

nor’s (COG) meeting was held 

at the Radisson in Santa Maria 

the weekend of October 24—

28th. 

This was the first COG since 

the August meeting was can-

celled due to the fires near 

Redding. 

The District Governor’s (DG), 

1st and 2nd Vice DG’s from all 

15 districts meet to discuss 

and/or obtain training essen-

tial for their job duties. 

Others attend as MD4 Com-

mittee members (Youth Ex-

change, Long Range Planning , 

Marketing/Info Technology) 

to plan their goals for the  

current fiscal year. 
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Woodland Host Lions delivered hats and 
scarves donated to the club by Doni Soto, a  
recent  cancer patient.  She made these sets 
during her recovery.  This was a very kind and 
generous gift.   Woodland Host Lions delivered 
them to the UC Davis Pediatric Cancer Center in 
Sacramento on October 9, 2018. 

Woodland Host Lions Dennis Puccetti, Susan Vogelesang, Linda 
Puccetti, and a representative from UC Davis. 

Colfax Lions Club is proud of the success our 
2nd Annual Car Show held on August 18, 
2018.  A variety of vehicles were on display at 
the show and it was exceptional!  The com-
munity turned out to enjoy the day and the 
Lion’s grilled hamburgers were a hit.  Gold 
Country Lions supported our event and 
brought caramel corn to sell.  We would like 
to thank all participants and look forward to 
next year! 

Best of Car Show owner Ron Bella-Via (1947 Ford Coupe), Foothill ZC Tim 
Luckinbill,  DJ Joe Blake, Asst. Show Organizer Ron Carmichael, and Colfax Lion 

Treasurer/Organizer Christine Houck 

September 15 and 16, 2018, found the Placer County city of Colfax deep into celebrating its railroading history with Railroad 
Days. Colfax sits along the western portion of the first transcontinental railroad line and was the southern terminus of the 
Nevada County Narrow Gauge Railroad. Today Amtrak, the national passenger rail system, continues to provide service to 
Colfax.  
 
Colfax Railroad Days was a well-organized event lead by Colfax Lion Fred Abbott and his wife, Reene Abbott. Union Pacific 
Railroad brought equipment into town for the community to climb aboard and enjoy.  UP representatives presented the 
City of Colfax with a commemorative golden spike encased in a glass box. The engraved message reads: “Towns developed, 
and the bond between UP and the early settlements grew. As we celebrate the 150th Golden Spike anniversary, UP is proud 
of these long-standing community relationships.” 
 
The Colfax Area Historical Society had the Heritage Museum open. The Placer Sierra Railroad Heritage Society had their  
refurbished caboose open to the public. Several toy train clubs brought layouts to enjoy. A special display about the Chinese 
Railroad Workers Memorial Project was popular (http://www.crrwmemorialproject.com). Members of District 4-C5         
Camellia Lions and Senator Lions were working this project booth.  
 
Vendors, including the Gold Country Lions Club caramel corn, and a car Show'nShine rounded out the weekend. Colfax Lions 
helped with gathering raffle prizes, coordinating the Show'nShine, working the information booth, distributing event       
programs and selling food and drinks. The public turnout on each day was wonderful with lots of children and adults       
enjoying the event.  
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Where There is a Need, There is a Lion! 

Gold Country Lions, inducted a new mem-
ber into our club in September. He is 26-
years old Buie Mi-Dum, and spent a good 
portion of his youth as a homeless person 
with his mother. As such, he has a passion 
for helping the homeless. He had been try-
ing to give out jackets to homeless people. 
He would get a jacket donated or if he 
could afford it, he would buy one from a 
thrift store.  
 
As Lion Buie’s mentor, Gold Country Lions Secretary Ken 
Eslick, asked him if he could drive him to homeless en-
campments and deliver jackets when he had some. They 

went a little further and Lion Ken e-mailed 
other Lions Clubs in their area and asked if 
they could help by collecting jackets from 
members and friends.  Within three weeks, 
over 125 jackets were collected and        
delivered to their local homeless shelter. 
There may have been more delivered    
directly to the shelter - but have no way of 
knowing.  
 
This is a good example of how we can take 

a new idea from a new member and  combine our efforts 
and make a difference. Good example of Lions in action! 

Lincoln Host Lions and others kicking off their Christmas basket program by building 750 boxes in 25 minutes!  This 
group has helped with this project for the past five to six years. 

Downieville Lions will begin cutting Christmas Trees for their annual fund raiser on 

Saturday, November 10th.  Trees will go on sale in Downieville and Sierra City the 

day after Thanksgiving for $4.00 per foot.   

In addition, every year the Downieville Lions help host the Miss Jody Thanksgiving 

Dinner from 1:00 pm until 4:00 pm on Thanksgiving Day.  The event began many 

years ago, as a dinner for the elderly and less fortunate members of our area and 

has evolved to a community gathering where 

everyone is invited.  Donations made, at the   

dinner, benefit the Western Sierra Food Bank 

which serves over 100 Western Sierra County residents.  Lions Club     

President, Mike Galan, will be making his "special" mashed potatoes to 

accompany the turkey, gravy, dressing, vegetables, and a large selection 

of desserts. 
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On October 27th, the Lions clubs 
of Nevada County joined togeth-
er to create Pasta Elegante, a 
fund-raising event to enhance 
Lions Lake at the Nevada County 
Fairgrounds with   picnic tables, 
shade covers and benches.   

Inspired by Lion Arnie 
Romanello, the participating 
clubs were:  

 Foothill Lions Club,  

 Higgins Diggins Lions Club,  

 Penn Valley Hi-Graders Lions Club,  

 Gold Country Lions Club,  

 Grass Valley Host Lions Club,  

 Nevada City Lions Club, 

  Colfax Lions Club 

It was a marvelous 
evening for the 
local Lions clubs to 
join together for a 
common purpose 
by serving deli-
cious dishes of 
pasta, including 
Clams Linguini, 
Aglio Olio, and  
savory meatballs in 
a marinara sauce.  
A lively pie auction 
capped off the 

evening.  The event was supported by Cirino’s at 
Main Street, SPD Market in Grass Valley and 
Markstein Beverage Co.  The NEO Club provided im-
pressive young people to assist with serving and to 
also raise funds for their organization. 

Since the fund-raising event, the Lions have met with 
the fairgrounds to select sites and begin the installa-
tion of the picnic tables.  Originally the lake was     
created by the Grass Valley Lions Club in 1950, when 
their members converted the fair’s pasture into “a 

fishing haven for any boy or girl who 
could assemble a willow pole, string 
and safety pin.”  The lake was com-
pleted in 1950 and opened for kids 
fishing in April 1951.  Since that time, 
it has become a popular fishing spot 
for Nevada County youth with an     
annual fishing derby sponsored by the 
Grass Valley Sportsmen.   

Over the years, 
the lake has    
experienced 
significant    
erosion and 
developed an 
overgrowth of 
weeds.  In April 
of this year, the       
Nevada County 
Resource     
Conservation 
District          
engaged in a habitat restoration project which         
involved removing silt and trash from the lake and    
creating new walking trails.  It is the commitment of 
the six Nevada County Lions clubs to continue to 
steward the beautiful lake with a focus of providing 
Nevada  County youth a safe and beautiful haven to 
enjoy casting in a fishing line with family and friends.  
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Where There is a Need, There is a Lion! 

Lion Arnie Romanello getting pasta ready 

Lions dishing up the pasta! 

Fishing Haven 
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Under the auspices of Delta Lions 
Club, a Leo club has been formed 
at Delta High School.  There are 
currently seven members and they 
have elected their officers. As in-
terest increases, it is expected 
that membership will increase.   

Lions Dave Pevny, Beth Tan, and Cecille Presley      
visited the Fores-
thill Lions on   
October 16th to 
talk about City of 
Hope.   Lion Dave 
was able to ex-
plain the     signifi-
cance of why   
Lions help fund 
this world class 
hospital and their cancer/diabetes focus.  For more 
information on the City of Hope, visit 
www.cityofhope.org. 
 
The Foresthill Lions held a Homecoming Day Pancake 
Breakfast on October 5th that they have been doing 
since 2012. They were early risers, getting up at 5 am, 

to cook  pancakes, eggs and ham for the football 
team and cheerleaders.  
 
They had to have everything ready by 7 am because 
the kids started class at 7:45 am. The kids are so     
polite and really appreciated what was done for 
them.  And we have a great time doing it! 
 

Where There is a Need, There is a Lion! 

Lions Dave Pevny, Beth Tan, Helene 

Smith and Cecille Presley 

Back Row: Lions Harlan Hamburger, Linda Smith and Steve 
Smith (new Lions), Paul Waechter, Dave Phillips, and Larry 
Jordan. Front Row: Lions Helene Smith, Carol Jordan, Mark 
Bell, David Maxwell, and Carolyn Phillips. 

If your club hosts a Lion's Literacy Project (Reading Contest) at your local schools and you have not 
contacted the school officials yet, please do! 
 
Our project has grown within our District to over 50 schools, we are reaching out and encouraging 
students to read books for pleasure and personal enrichment.  A valuable side effect is we are     
improving literacy rates for all students! 
 
I am asking Club Presidents or Secretaries to email me with the number 
and names of the schools where you hold contests, so I can update my 
records. 
 
Kudos to all the clubs who sponsor contests and if your club is interested 
in this project, please let me know. I will be happy to give a presentation. 
 
Lion Donna Prince 
District GST Coordinator 
liondprince@gmail.com 

mailto:liondprince@gmail.com
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Where There is a Need, There is a Lion! 

Higgins Diggins Lions Club has 
joined the efforts of Crimson 
Tattoo of Auburn in their efforts to 
help  people experiencing emotion-
al crisis with the “Notes of Hope 
Project”.   

This project provides messages of 
encouragement that are laminated 
and zip tied to the rails of the 
Foresthill Bridge in Auburn.  The 
notes provide something for peo-
ple considering jumping from the 
bridge to think about and to help 
them change their minds to end 
their lives. 

The Foresthill Bridge is the tallest in 
California at 730’ and since it was built in 1973 it has 
been the site of 87 suicides. 

Higgins Diggins Lions donated $100 to help with the 
cost of laminating sheets and zip ties, as well as 
writing notes of hope for posting. 

A table will be set up at the November 10th Cabinet 
Meeting to give Lions the opportunity to write their 
own Notes of Hope.  Supplies will be available, as well 
as sample notes.  

Folsom Lake Lions member, Karen Prince, discovered 
Feed My Starving Children (FMSC) about three years 
ago when a packing event was being held at her 
church in El Dorado Hills. She thought it seemed like a 
great way to involve our Lion’s Club in volunteerism 

for a good cause.  Members 
worked that first year and it has 
grown in member participation 
every year since. Everyone who 
has worked this event has really 
enjoyed it and FMSC staff makes it 
fun. Founded in 1987, FMSC is a 
Christian non-profit that provides 
nutritionally complete meals     
specifically formulated for         
malnourished children.  
 
William Jessup University in Rock-
lin has been the location of the 
event the last two years.  Approxi-
mately 400-500  volunteers show 
up, get a quick rundown of the    

process and with hair nets in place, move to the huge 
packing area. 
 
The mission is to pack meals, a meal feeds a family of 
four and includes soy, rice, dried vegetables and    
vitamins.  It’s quite a process with a team of about 
eight, scooping, bagging, weighing, sealing and pack-
ing the meals into cases. The music blasts to keep you 
energy level high. 
 
On our work day, in just two hours, our team of 409 
volunteers packed over 98,500 meals, or enough for 
269 children to get one warm meal every day for a 
year. Amazing!  Foresthill Bridge with notes attached 

Karen Prince, Maria Anderson, Bernadette DeCuir, ZC Dee Farmer & 
Cris Gerard.  Missing from the photo op is RC Jill Santos  
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November 17, 2018 
Holiday Craft Fair-Citrus Heights Lions 
6300 Fountain Square Dr., Citrus Heights 

Free admission/parking 
9 am—3 pm 
Over 60 vendors, raffle prizes, baked goods, breakfast/lunch  
available 
Contact Mary @ mrunion@pacbell.net 

November 17, 2018 
Loomis Lions Crab Feed 
Blue Goose Event Center 
3550 Taylor Rd., Loomis 

$50 per person 
6 pm social, 7 pm dinner 
Contact Jack Morris @ (916) 652-3225 

December 1, 2018 
DandelLion Arts & Craft Show-Senator Lions 

2401 Riverside Blvd., Sacramento 

Free admission/parking 
9 am—2 pm 
 

January 19, 2019 
Folsom Lake Lions Crab & Shrimp Feed 
Folsom Community Center 
52 Natoma St., Folsom 

$50 per person (No tickets at door) 
No Host Social 6 pm, Dinner 7 pm 
Order online at www.folsomlionscrabfeed.com or call 
Margaret (916) 941-9724, Carol (916) 988-3491, or  
Bernie (916) 624-9210 

January 25, 2019 
Lions Education Foundation Annual Soup/Salad 
Roseville Host Lions Club 
107 Sutter Ave., Roseville 

$20 per person 
Social 6 pm, Dinner 6:30 pm 
Contact Cathy Messier @ (916) 967-0156 or 2VDG Cat Gon 
@ (916) 427-5747 or any LEF Board Member 

January 26, 2019 
Marharlika Lions Shrimp & Crab Feed 

$50 per person 
Save the Date! 

Don’t forget to advertise your club events!  See Page 24 for details!! 

Camellia Lions Club monthly meeting  
location has been changed, effective  
immediately. 
  

Hong Kong Island 
5675 Freeport Blvd.  
Sacramento, CA 95822 
6 pm - 8 pm  
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2018-2019 Cabinet Officer Contacts 
CABINET OFFICERS PHONE EMAIL 

Doug Wight, District Governor (530) 477-0134 dg@district4c5.org 

Sarah Enloe, 1st Vice District Governor (916) 769-8601 1vdg@district4c5.org 

Cat Gon, 2nd Vice District Governor (916) 427-5747 (hm) 
(916) 607-0556 (cell) 

2vdg@district4c5.org 

Jeri Retzlaff, Cabinet Secretary (916) 206-3678 cs@district4c5.org 

Sheri Retzlaff, Cabinet Treasurer (916) 681-9726 (hm) 
(916) 225-0126 (cell) 

ct@district4c5.org 

DONNER REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Diana Beer, Region Chair (530) 477-0134 donnerregion@district4c5.org 

Tim Luckinbill, Foothill Zone Chair (530) 272-7131 foothillzone@district4c5.org 

Jackie Wapp, Sierra Zone Chair (530) 263-2897 sierrazone@district4c5.org 

   DOS RIOS REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Dennis Kramer, Region Chair (530) 662-3896 dosriosregion@district4c5.org 

Dave Stoermer, Gordon Zone Chair (530)402-1818 gordonzone@district4c5.org 

Ann Alvarez, Wolfskill Zone Chair (916) 363-4105 (hm) 
(916) 601-9895 (cell) 

wolfskillzone@district4c5.org 

SACRAMENTO REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Lynn Ventura, Region Chair (916) 837-5682 sacramentoregion@district4c5.org 

Mark Steffens, Crocker Zone Chair (916) 214-8650 crockerzone@district4c5.org 

Zenny Yagen, Sutter Zone Chair (916) 599-6544 sutterzone@district4c5.org 

WASHOE REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Jill Santos, Region Chair (916) 984-9711 (hm) 
(916) 337-2421 (cell) 

washoeregion@district4c5.org 

Bernie Milmoe, Eureka Zone Chair (916) 782-8815 (hm) 
(916) 899-9081 (cell) 

eurekazone@district4c5.org 

Dee Farmer, Marshall Zone Chair (916) 988-2194 marshallzone@district4c5.org 

Continued on next page 
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Pride Bulletin Editor: 
Kitty Kramer 
editor@district4c5.org 
 
Please forward all  
articles and photos  
(please identify who is in photos) by the 5th of 
each month! 

To Qualify for Club District 4-C5 Bulletin 
Contest: 
 
Mail or email your club bulletins to: 
1. Kitty Kramer, editor@district4c5.org 
2. DG Doug Wight, dg@district4c5.org 
3. Cabinet Secretary Jeri Retzlaff, 

cs@district4c5.org 
 

Share your club’s event flyers to advertise throughout the district!!   
Send information to the following: 
 

1.  Email blast messages—Messages@district4c5.org 
2.  Webmaster—Events@district4c5.org 
3.  Facebook—pr@district4c5.net 
4.  Pride Bulletin—editor@district4c5.org 

2018-2019 Global Action Team and LCIF Coordinator 

NAME PHONE EMAIL 

IPDG Nick McNicholas 
Global Leadership Team Coordinator 

(530) 908-2048 (cell) glt@district4c5.org 

PDG Mike Retzlaff 
Global Membership Team Coordinator 

(916) 681-9726 (hm) 
(916) 225-8321 (cell) 

gmt@district4c5.org 

Lion Donna Prince 
Global Service Team Coordinator 

(530) 305-8077 gst@district4c5.org 

PDG Andy Anderson 
Lions Clubs International Foundation Chair 

(916) 687-8133 (hm) 
(916) 955-3882 (cell) 

lcif@district4c5.org 
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